
TOWN OF WATERVILLE VALLEY 
CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

SPECIAL MEETING 
TOWN OFFICE Meeting Room 

Monday, October 3, 2022 at 3:00 pm 
 

 
The meeting was called to order at 3:01 pm by Jennie Lucas 
 
Attendance: Jennie Lucas, member; Charles Hastings, member; Rebecca Hastings, member; 
John Recine, ex-officio; Mark DeCoteau, Town Manager; Alisha Harrington, Town Administrator 
 
The purpose of this meeting was to review engineering plans for a Wetland Permit Application 
regarding construction of the interim transfer station.  

• Mark distributed copies of the engineering plans and explained that as part of the 
interim transfer station construction, an approximately 100-foot section of a current 
open-air stream is proposed to be enclosed in a new 36-inch underground culvert. This 
culvert would begin near one end of existing culvert (that runs beneath Tecumseh Rd.) 
and would empty into an existing wetland area at the stream’s current terminus.  

• This culvert will permit construction of a new access road to the interim transfer station, 
and other required infrastructure (fence, etc.). 

• This will not impact the nearby condominiums. 

• Charles motioned that we authorize the Conservation Commission chair, Irit Levy, and 
Mark to prepare a letter of support for the engineering plan. Becca seconded. The 
motion was approved unanimously. 

 
Becca motioned to nominate Jennie Lucas as Vice Chair of the Conservation Commission. John 
seconded. The motion was approved, three in favor, Jennie abstained. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 pm. 


